June 1st, 2018

O.A.W.A.  – Officials Report

Our season started with the Ontario Senior’s Championships in Kitchener, hosted by our association.  We were greatly disappointed that the tournament was so poorly attended.  There actually was almost as many officials as athletes at the event.  Something must be done to improve attendance and importance of this event. 

Our association membership remained consistent.  However, issues with recruiting young officials remains a problem.  Our skill level remains very high so quality of officials working on the mats is still excellent.

Tournament fees for officials need to be re-evaluated as the OAWOA felt the terms used this year were not acceptable.  This issue will be discussed further at the OAWOA executive meeting in a few weeks and revised terms will be brought forward to the OAWA negotiating team soon after.
Issues arose at the National Seniors in Montreal.  Some officials did not follow instructions, failed to register online and as a result were not allowed to work the event.  Ontario quotas were maintained however.  We will be addressing this issue at our AGM in October.  Our AGM will be in the Muskoka area in October.  Our executive will be meeting shortly to set up a committee to investigate possible discipline for the offenders.
Sincerely,

Ed Zinger

Chairman - OAWOA

